
 
 

Notice 

All AT&T and BellSouth marks contained herein and as set forth in the trademarks and service marks section of the BellSouth Tariff or Guidebook 
are owned by AT&T Intellectual Property. 

 

 

Notification Type: Discontinued Service Offering 

Jurisdiction: ALABAMA 

Notice Date: 12/20/2024 

Package Number: AL-25-0009 

Service Name: TDM to IP Conversion - Cullman & Adger, AL 

Tariff /Guidebook Sections: A002, B002 

Expected Issue Date: December 20, 2024 

Expected Effective Date: 02/03/2025 

Descriptive Narrative: 
 

BellSouth Telecommunications, LLC d/b/a AT&T Alabama intends to retire 

copper facilities serving distribution area (DA) 4115 in the Cullman wire center 

(CLMNALMA) in Cullman, AL.  No customers are currently served by these 

facilities, so this action will have no impact on customers. 

 

And in Adger, Alabama, the distribution areas (DAs) 1154 and 1203 in the 

Bessemer wire center (BSMRALMA) facilities are being replaced due to 

repeated theft of copper cable.  On numerous occasions, thieves have stolen some 

copper cables serving these DAs, including their replacement cables. 

 

Rather than replace the copper facilities, AT&T Alabama plans to migrate 

customers currently served by copper facilities to existing Gigabit Passive 

Optical Network/Fiber-to-the-Premises (GPON/FTTP) facilities and then retire 

the copper facilities. 

 

 


